
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA Committee Head Meeting

December 8, 2014 at 8:00am

Present:

Ellen Houpt, Vice President
Suzi Purdy, Secretary

Lindy Gignac, Treasurer


Tiffany Martin, Advocacy

Jennifer Briggs, Audit
Julia Bellamy



Holly Johnson


Brittany Bowron

Angie Keene



Marguerite Fourqurean

Leighann Swanson

Peggy Chapman


Donna Hallenbeck


Lori Cauthen

Heather Nalls


Barbara Yager


Trang Schwartz

I. Meeting called to order at 8:00am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The November 10, 2014 Committee Head Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Review (Lindy)
· Book Fair:  On track from prior years.  Jennifer & Megan like Cardinal Lane better for their customer service and variety of books.  
· Dining Nights Out:  Low due to shift in calculations.  Now get % of just BWE attendees (not all attendees like previously).
· HR Parents:  Encouraged to use their $50 allotment.
· Teacher Discretionary Fund:  All teachers have spent their allotment.
· Technology:  All items have been ordered.
· Committee Heads:  Encourage all heads be responsible and manage their budget to the best of their abilities.  If they think they will go over, get approval.
· Invest For Success:  $73,000 raised which is $3,000 over budget.  Includes matching dollars.  Collected $60,000 thus far.  53% of families participated.  Average donation up.  Grant money available if we can get participation rate above 70%.  Need to mention Invest For Success campaign at Open Houses and educate Kindergarten parents where money raised goes.  Include brochure in Newcomer’s folders?
IV. President’s Report (Ellen)
· PTA National Convention:  To be held in Charlotte this Spring.
· Air Quality:  CMS meeting this week with staff to discuss air quality test.
V. Principal’s Report (Kelly Dowdy)
· None
VI. Committee Reports
· Teacher Appreciation Week (Lori Cauthen):  New ideas being considered for this year including raffle each day for a gift card.  $1,500 budget.
· Teacher Birthdays (Donna Hallenback):  Combined November and December due to holidays.  Buying cupcakes so you don’t need plates.  Trying to also offer seasonal dessert in addition to cupcakes.
· Timbertalk (Leighann Swanson):  Shorter format is well received.  Deadline for January is 12/18.  Send reminder so she can save space.  61 e-mails received for November TT reading contest.  Heather Carter won BWE t-shirt.  No budget.
· Spirit Days (Peggy Chapman):  Next spirit day is 12/19 holiday colors.  Stickers are running out but may use up large inventory of BWE stickers.  Will check with Newcomers.  $135 budget.
· Yearbook (Mary Queen):  Notice in January Timbertalk about ordering.  Mrs. Glunz working with 5th graders on art cover.
· Spirit Wear (Meredith McGough):  Huge order received from most recent form.
· Science Fair (Julia Bellamy):  Gallery Crawl will be 1/28.  Projects due either 1/26 or 1/27.  Sent out flyer in November.  Working on lining up judges and volunteers.
· Boys Night Out (Holly Johnson):  First Friday in May.  Will start getting organized after holidays.  Water bottle giveaway.  Boys, balls and climbing will be on tap.
· Health Team (Holly Johnson):  Team made up of staff, parents and SLT.  Not met since Sept.  Nov. / Dec. walk to school days not well attended.  Oct. had good group.  Will send out connect ed / Eblast for next one in January.  After holidays, will be starting the fitness classes for teachrs.  Will be Monday or Tuesday after school.  Class rotation will include yoga, Zumba and athletic conditioning.  Have held 2 fitness parties this year.  Will look to sponsor one of the snack carts this year.  Also working on grant for EC Special Olympics swimming.
· Reflections (Brittany Bowron):  6 entries for contest.  5 art and 1 literature.  All will move to county level.  Plan to give gift cards for all participants.  $75 budget.
· Photography (Brittany Bowron):  Created Drop Box account for all to submit photographs.  Will share link in TT.
· Beautification (Angie Keene):  Need to schedule day in January to do a clean-up.  Had good fall harvest despite doors being left open and deer eating.  Plans to get more classes involved in spring plantings.  1st grade enjoyed salad from garden.
· Box Tops (Marguerite Fourqurean):  Contest ends in February.  Will send in earlier if getting ready to expire.  Check then comes to school.
· Bulletin Board (Barbara Yager):  December theme will be spirit days and caring character trait.  Will contact Sarah B. for messaging.  January will be Science Fair.
· Newcomers (Trang Schwartz):  Recently had 6 parents at tour.  Will put up new Open House sign which will be bigger.  Looking for volunteers for 1/15 Open House.
· Book Fair (Jennifer Briggs):  Made $4,300 for PTA and purchased $900 in books.
VII.  Meeting adjourned at 8:45am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary

